Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Little Treviles 9.30am on 12th May 2015
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff

1. Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting on 23rd April 2015 were approved and then signed by the Chairman
2. Matters arising

The Action points from the last meeting were reviewed –

JS – 1 and 2 completed

JS also advised that he had yet to hear from the AONB

JA – 1. Rewritten once and now being updated following recent meeting
2 and 4 completed

3 Not completed but to be discussed later in this meeting and will be completed later this week

SW – both completed. SW explained that invitations to the presentation at the SG meeting had recently been issued to Geraint Richards and Nick Coppin as suggested by Natasha Collins-Costello, and to Cheryl Marriott at the suggestion of David Hall.
3. Examination

JA advised that the only request for additional information from the examiner had been for the numbers and splits of respondents to Q2 and he had responded via Rob Lacey on the same day. The report is still expected on Friday 15th May which gives time for a review prior to the MT meeting Rob Lacey (RL) and Sarah Arden (SA) on Wednesday 20th May. JS will send a copy of the report to Jo Widdecombe of Planning Aid who has offered to comment and it was agreed to include a copy of the report with the material sent to the SG prior to the 20th May meeting in case a decision is required on the day.

Additional items to be discussed with RL and SA were agreed – an urgent update on the planning website which has not sent any to JA for some time; consideration of consultee status on planning applications; situation with permitted development (barns etc.); timescales for consultation period and referendum as concern that latter should be prior to the school summer break.
4. Project Plan review

This was discussed item by item –
Communication – it was agreed that an email should be sent after the examination report had been received and the meeting on 20th May

Organisation etc. – ongoing

Assessment of planning applications – need to move timelines on – set up in May and start assessments in June. The initial meeting on 8th May had been productive but more assessors are required. A follow up meeting is scheduled for 15th May and the content of this meeting was discussed and agreed – review ‘homework’ on phone mast; discuss and adopt the paperwork (checklist, forms etc.); discuss overall procedure for handling planning application assessments; discuss parish council cluster meeting to be held after Plan finalised. JS offered to speak to Rob Lacey prior to the meeting regarding the present problem with viewing applications. 
It was agreed that going forward there should be a meeting every Friday at Gerrans and either JS or JA should always be present. 
Affordable Housing – the meeting of the St Just CLT members is scheduled for 10th June so hope to get their approval so can move forward. The question of funding was discussed and JA agreed to circulate recent correspondence received on this subject. It was agreed a visit should be arranged to Gorran to learn from their project to convert an existing building.
Design guide – move to 2016

Conservation areas – JS agreed to contact Caroline Coldwell to check she has compiled the checklist(s) and then arrange a joint meeting with Nick Cahill to review and establish the level of assistance available from Nick. It was agreed that this project needs to move forward. JA pointed out that a separate website will be required to store all the data but that he could organise this.
Energy reduction/production – already agreed to move timeline on

‘Green’ project – to be added to project plan but timeline not yet established
5. SG meeting 20th May

The agenda was discussed and in view of the shortened formal meeting (after Natasha Collings-Costello’s presentation of up to an hour) it was agreed to keep it short.
6. AOB

JS advised that he had been invited by Cornwall Council to a meeting regarding devolution.
Future printing costs were discussed, the next being the referendum reminder and Plan summary. All agreed with JA’s suggestion of a folded A3 document – letter from Julian German and JA on front, centre 2 pages - Plan summary based on that previously produced for Simon Williams MP by Rob Lacey and Sarah Arden, and poster for referendum on back with suggestion that it is displayed somewhere. Will also need larger laminated posters. Agreed needed to soon agree contents ready for production.
Meeting closed at 11.45am



S Wagstaff
Action points –

JS –

1. Speak to Rob Lacey prior to the next PAG meeting regarding the present problem with the planning website. 
2. Contact Caroline Coldwell to check she has compiled the checklist(s) then arrange a joint meeting with Nick Cahill to review and establish the level of assistance available from Nick. 

JA –
1. Update Project Plan

2. Circulate recent correspondence received on funding for affordable housing
